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In March of this year, House Bill 2 was passed by the North 

Carolina legislature in a last-minute session that did not allow 

lawmakers to consider the evidence regarding the likely impact of the law on North Carolinians and our state. 

Since that time, the North Carolina Society for Public Health Education, a leading professional home for public 

health and health education professionals, has remained concerned about how this retrogressive legislation will 

negatively affect transgender community members in our state, as well as its’ impact on socioeconomic 

mobility, as the legislation places restrictions on any attempts to increase the wages of low-wage workers. NC 

SOPHE believes this legislation not only stands to bring harm to transgender residents, but also causes damage 

to the image of our state as a safe and respectful place to live and conduct business.   

 

Charlotte School of Law professor Brian Clarke has stated that “HB 2 affects everyone… It creates a state-wide 

non-discrimination ordinance and public accommodations which we’ve never had before, which is a perfectly 

good thing to do… But it, of course, limits the protection categories to race, age, national origin, religion, color 

and biological sex to avoid any potential expansion of that in the courts.” 1 As such, the hasty legislative debate 

and proceeding interpretation of the law have created space for arguments suggesting that transgender people 

should now be forced to use the restroom of the gender they were assigned at birth. 

 

Some individuals have suggested that without this legislation, predatory men would disguise themselves as the 

opposite sex and commit sexual violence against children and women in public bathrooms. In fact, research 

shows there has never been a verifiable reported instance of a transgender person harassing someone who is 

cis-gender, nor have there been any confirmed reports of male predators 'pretending' to be transgender to gain 

access to women's spaces and commit crimes against them.2  Tragically, transgender people face a uniquely high 

degree of harassment—53% of over 6,000 transgender people interviewed in one study reported being harassed 

or disrespected in a place of public accommodation.3  Further, transgender women experience very high rates of 

sexual violence themselves, as do 1 in 5 of all women4, a statistic that is linked to existing gender inequalities 

and one that cannot in any way be addressed by forcing individuals to use a bathroom that corresponds with 

their “biological sex.”  

 

Data make clear that transgender people throughout the country face high rates of attempted suicide5 and 

violence6, with the murders of transgender people of color being a particularly disturbing pattern that requires a 

unified, intersectional response. As we become a more inclusive society, it’s clear that legislation like HB2 is 

bad for business and for the health of our communities. We at NC SOPHE would like to bring to the 

attention of policymakers and the public that our organization, along with many of our public health 

colleagues throughout the state, values justice and common-sense, evidence-based public policy. HB 2 

does not align with the history and values of NC SOPHE. 
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